
DRAFT 

HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)
Substance Use Issues and Structural Solutions (SUISS)

Minutes from Meeting:

December 6, 2007

Committee Members Present: Bernie Berger, Luke Woodward, Eiko Sugano, Tom Kennedy, Pauli Gray
Community Members Absent: Anthony Phillips

Professional Staff Present:  Vincent Fuqua, (HPS), Emalie Huriaux, (HPS), Kym Dorman (Harder & Co.), Janise Kim (Harder & Co.),
Welcome and Announcements
· The meeting began at 3:06.

1.  Public Comment

· None


2. Response to public comment

· None


3. Committee Business

· Approval of minutes from 3/1/07 (vote)
	
	12/06/2007 Minutes Approved

	Bernie Berger
	Y

	Emalie Huriaux
	Y

	Tom Kennedy
	Y

	Eiko Sugano
	Y

	Luke Woodward
	Y

	Anthony Philips
	A

	Pauli Gray
	Y


· Steering Report
The following are the main points discussed at the steering committee:

· There was an update on the scope of work for next year as well as some explanation about the work typically done during a plan year. 

· Kathleen Roe will present an overview of the council’s work from 2007.
· Tracey Packer will stay involved in the council in some way and the council will be updated soon.

· BAR reported on the SUISS committee’s presentation last month which was exciting for the committee.

4. Debrief HPPC Presentation
The group discussed the presentation and all of the work that went into the committee’s work.  The key points were:
· The group felt that this presentation was excellent and that all of the preparation work that was done was well worth it.
· There were many comments about the excellent job that Eiko and Luke did in delivering the presentation and how they stayed calm. 
The group also talked about lessons that we have learned during this year.  They include:

· That it is very important to be able to disagree as an HPPC member, both during the council meeting as well as in the committee.

· It also worked to present the SUISS committee’s work to the Steering Committee in order to get their feedback.

· The group clearly felt that the presenters did a very good job taking questions.  In fact, committee members felt that a lesson learned is to stay calm, encourage disagreement, and not try to convince members to support the motion, but to explain necessary information and continue on.

The group also took some time to review what worked and what could be changed in the future in terms of good committee/council practice:

What worked:
· Have a two-hour meeting.  The committee started with a 1 ½ hour meeting and the group decided that we needed the extra time to discuss the work.
· Have a clear scope of work.
What could be improved:

· Have as detailed a scope of work as possible.  The group mentioned that the broad questions posed to this committee were, in fact, too broad.

· To disagree more in committee.  The group mentioned that they felt some pressure to agree.  The group also said that committees would benefit from having an explicit introduction emphasizing the importance of engaging in dialogue and if necessary disagreeing.
5. Closing
· Co-chairs reminded committee members to complete the Zoomerang survey and the meeting was adjourned at 4:30pm.  
NEXT MEETING: This meeting is the last meeting of the SUISS committee. 
Minutes prepared by Kym Dorman and reviewed by Eiko Sugano and Vincent Fuqua. 
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